


















































Eusebio Goicoechea (translated by Mervyn Samuel) describes the
location of Hospital Inglés on page 336 as follows:

At kilometre 429.8 we leave the main road: the Camino
drops down to the left towards Herrerias, which we can
see in the distance; we cross a little stone bridge, with a
single arch, over the river Valcarce though a few years
ago the remains of two smaller arches were found; we go
straight into the village (of Herrerias) which runs along the
pilgrimage road. On leaving the village, about 500 metres
away we find the hamlet (barrio) of Hospital (opposite
kilometre 431 of the main road) the name of which still
recalls an old hospital foundation known as Hospital of the
English. On leaving the hamlet of Hospital we again cross
the Valcarce by a wooden bridge, and we follow the left
bank on the road built over the old pilgrim way.

Later on (page 595) Eusebio Goicoechea gives further details of
Hospital:

On leaving the village there is a reminder of a ‘hospital
of the English’ since this is the name given to a few
houses standing some 300 metres after Herrerias (Barrio
del Hospital). The old people of the hamlet of Hospital
remember the existence, to the right of the pilgrim way,
of Casa Quiroga, and opposite, on a threshing floor,
of the house of the Chapel of St James. It seems that
this Chapel had or was a pilgrims’ cemetery, since in
excavations carried out there and when the Chapel walls
were demolished, huinan remains appeared there.

In the summer of 1989 Pat Quaife was walking the camino from Leon
and reached Herrerias around midday on 18 July. With the aid of the
Guia del Peregrino which marks Hospital Inglés at the northern end of

lerrerias, she tried to identify the hamlet (‘the last houses of the village
of Herrerias’). She did not have with her the directions contained in
Rutas Jacobeas which give Hospital Inglés as ‘500 metres away’ (page
336) or ‘some 300 metres away’(page 595). The last houses themselves
did not reveal anything - there was no sign of any inhabitants nor did
there seem to be any sizeable gap of the order given above between the
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rich archaeological and cultural treasures on our way. We started from
Sevilla on 3 April 2009, turned west at Granja de Moreruela, walked
in solitude the “southern route” between A Gudifia and Ourense, and
ended up in Santiago de Compostela on 27 May.

Another personal victory to celebrate. Not only for making it, but
for the remarkable effect it had on my Parkinson’s. The stiffness, which
had given me trouble on the Camino Francés was almost non-existent.
And even better, on the Via de la Plata, the effect of my medication was
stretched to two hours a day, which was a significant improvement,
and made my quality of life considerably better. Some of this effect still
remains, as I am careful to keep up training.

After this, one should think that my Parkinson’s problem is solved.
But it is not. Even if you are able to keep it at arm’s length for a while,
it returns a little stronger each year. I plan to walk further caminos
but I would like to find a way to improve my control of balance and
speech. ’'m working on it. And it is so much more fun when you can
talk to people directly.

Thanks to the Confraternity for so much good advice.
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